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Introduction: 
 
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic we have not held any 
general meetings for the last several months. This bulletin 
is a quick update of the news and information about the 
club. If you have questions or issues please contact any 
Board of Directors member. 

 
 
What have we been doing? 
 
The Board of Directors have held monthly meetings using 
the Zoom software.  We have found it to be very effective 
and useful and will continue to use it when necessary. 
The minutes of all Board of Directors meeting are 
published on our website. Click here to access the 
minutes of these meetings. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Board of Directors 
President:  Jim Miller 

Vice-President: Claudia Nelson 

Secretary: Gina Blackwell 

Treasurer: Ruth Taylor 

Editor:  Sally Jacunski 

Webmaster: Jerry Tulino 

 

At Large Board Members: 
Bob Averill John Fennema 

Jim Ellsworth Wally Gazdzik 

 

Website: TucsonGRS.org 

Contact: webmaster@tucsongrs.org 
 

 
 
Announcements: 
 

 Dues for the coming year are due on July 1. 
Please send your check for $30.00 to: 

Ruth Taylor 
4081 S. Tarantula Hawk Place 
Tucson, AZ  85735 

Ruth does not accept PayPal or ApplePay 
 

 Because of the generous donations received 
during our Rails in the Garden event this year, we 
sent a check for $500 to the Community Food 
Bank. Since we started this donation based on 
the Rails in the Garden event, we have donated 
over $10,000 to the Food Bank. 

 
 

 Our June Board of Directors meeting will be held 
at 10am on Saturday, June 20

th
. We are inviting 

all TGRS members to attend this meeting using 
the Zoom software. Connect to club members 
one more time before our summer recess! Zoom 
is available for PC’s, tablets and smart phones. 
Install the app on whichever device you wish and 
join the meeting. We will have a short (10 minute) 
“test meeting” on Saturday, June 13

th
 at 10am. It 

will just be to verify connections and become 
comfortable with the program. If you wish to test 
it before that date, email me 
(webmaster@tucsongrs.org) and I will setup a 
test with you. 

 
 

In memory: 
 
Recently long-time TGRS members Pat Somerhalder and 
Madelyn Cook passed away. They were both greatly 
appreciated for all that they contributed to the growth and 
success of the club and will be sincerely missed. 
 
 
 
 

 


